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	Expenditures
	
	Revenues
	
	FTEs
	
	TLTs

	2024 Revised Budget, Annualized
	
	$34,205,821
	
	$1,445,738
	
	214.0
	
	0.0

	2025 Base Budget Adjust.
	
	$2,449,032
	
	0
	
	0.0
	
	0.0

	2025 Decision Packages
	
	$398,684
	
	$255,911
	
	(4.0) 
	
	0.0 

	2025 Proposed Budget
	
	$37,054,000
	
	$1,702,000
	
	210.0
	
	0.0

	% Change from prior biennium, annualized
	
	8.3%
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Dec. Pkg. as % of prior biennium, annualized
	
	1.2%
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Major Revenue Sources: General Fund 



DESCRIPTION

The Department of Assessments (DOA) is led by a separately elected Assessor who oversees the department's five operational divisions that consists of over 200 employees and relies on the General Fund as the major revenue source.  The DOA operates a line of business such as determining the value of real and business property, maintaining property accounts or parcels, and creating the Property Tax Roll, which results in tax revenue for King County and other jurisdictions.  The DOA is also responsible for processing property appeal responses and property tax exemption services.

SUMMARY OF PROPOSED BUDGET AND CHANGES

The 2025 Executive Proposed Budget is $37,054,000, which is about 8% more than the 2024 revised budget annualized of $34,205,821. The proposed 2025 budget includes the following:

· A one-time request of $300,000 to support staff that work overtime to assess and collect new construction valuation.  According to Executive staff, the following table represents the job title and number of positions that worked overtime during the period of April-October 2024 to assess and collect new construction valuation:

	POSITION TITLE
	NO. OF POSITIONS
	WEEKLY AVERAGE OVERTIME

	Commercial Appraiser I
	4
	17

	Commercial Appraiser II
	6
	23

	Residential Appraiser I
	29
	118

	Residential Appraiser II
	12
	60

	Senior Appraiser
	9
	48



Executive staff note that these positions will also work overtime hours during the period of April-October 2025.  Additionally, the agency proposal requested that this be an ongoing expenditure; instead it was transmitted as a one-time request in the Executive’s 2025 Proposed Budget.

· Elimination of 4.0 FTE positions ($610,268) to meet the General Fund deficit[footnoteRef:1]. According to Executive staff, the elimination of these positions reduces DOA's ability to complete statutory work including parcel creation, re-evaluation, and new construction documentation. [1:  The positions being eliminated are an Administrative Assistant IV, GIS Specialist, Commercial Appraiser I, and Residential Appraiser II.] 

 
· An ongoing request of $150,000 for True Roll software. According to Executive staff, the request will cover costs associated with the base service and enhancements, to include automated quality assurance review following the death of an applicant, property sales, and additional data indicators of income to further streamline the application process for customers. Executive staff also note that Tru Roll has reduced the approval waiting period from 12-18 months to 2- 4 months.

KEY ISSUES

Staff have not identified any key issues with this budget. 




